DRAFT

Town of Lexington Planning Board Meeting March 8, 2022

The Planning Board meeting was opened at 6:30PM by Chair, Jenni Cawein followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.
Planning Board Members Present: Chair, Jenni Cawein, Board Member, Taris Charysyn, Board Member, Nancy Orr, Board Member, Casey Scieszka
Absent Vice Chair, Beverly Dezan  
Others Present: Scott Ouimet, Jackie Coyle, the following present via Zoom Dani G, Erik & Kristin, James, Melinda Mangin, Tom Bervoets, Timothy Snyder
Review and Approve Minutes from February 8 ,2022
On a motion by Nancy Orr and seconded by Jenni Cawein the following was,
ADOPTED:
Ayes – 4 Cawein, Charysyn, Orr, Scieszka


Nays - 0
Therefore the Planning Board approved the minutes from the February 8th meeting.
Public Hearing: Floyd Dart Subdivision (Spike Horn Hill)
Jenni Cawein opened public hearing at 6:39. Scott Ouimet, Senior Civil Engineer from Kaaterskill Associates representing Floyd Dart tax map ID 128.00-2-47, took the floor to describe lot sizes, access road specifications, soil & perk tests passed on all 6 lots, DEP was on site. The crossing for the wet land will be certified thru the Army Corp of Engineering. There are no priority streams or historical areas on proposed lots. Mr. Dart intends to only improve lots with underground electric service, well & septic that support 3 bedroom homes certified by the DEP and a new access road that meets town requirements. Road will be 28 feet wide with side wings and turn access at end of road.  Mr. Dart will then sell each lot. Many questions were asked about existing access roads, where or if surrounding land adjoins proposed lots, what may be allowed for future development as far as wind turbine energy or development of Mr. Darts personal 57.52 acres and construction access road usage. The tax map was able to be seen by all in attendance and all questions were answered in a satisfactory manner.
Close Public Hearing
On a motion by Jenni Cawein, seconded by Taris Charysyn and with none opposed the public hearing was closed at 7:15 pm.
Scott Ouimet proposed the planning board be named as LEED agency on this project. 
A motion to accept being LEED agency was made by Jennie Cawein seconded by Taris Charysyn
ADOPTED: Ayes - 4 Cawein, Charysyn, Orr, Scieszka
                    Nays – 0
Scott Ouimet will send an email to town attorney who will send an official letter to DEP naming Lexington Planning Board as LEED Agency. At the next planning board meeting on April 12, 2022 Scott will be present to complete part 2 of the SEQR form.
Adjourn
On a motion by Taris Charysyn, seconded by Jenni Cawein and with none opposed Chair, Cawein adjourned the meeting at 7:25 pm.






Respectfully Submitted,






Beth Martin, Planning Board Secretary
